
 
 

Dear Parents 
 

Sports Report from Mrs Anderson 

This term continues to be a busy one for school sport. On Tuesday, we took three teams to the local inter- 

school hockey tournament at Bourne Academy. 
 

The teams of Year 5 and 6 pupils started the day with a training session run by the Year 10 sports leaders, 

followed by matches against all of the teams in their group pool. The weather was glorious and the sunshine 

meant this was hot and tiring work. After lunch, depending on their position, each team went on to play 

additional matches to determine overall places in the competition.   
 

The focus of the day was also to show determination, with the organisers having a shield for the team 

that demonstrated this successfully. Our ‘C’ team came 2nd in this competition and 13th out of 17 overall. 

It was great to see the pupils have such a good time working well together, whilst representing their 

school. Our ‘B’ team came 4th/17 and our ‘A’ team came 6th/17! Well done to all involved, you all did 

Westfield proud! 
 

School Information 
 

Our Stars 

A huge ‘congratulations’ to our special stars this week.  To achieve this award children have tried very 

hard to excel in an area of their learning or behaviour.  Our stars this week are: 
 

Reception Raven Phillips  Poppy Nicklin   Oakley Enderwick-Edwards 

Year 1 Jessica Cottam Ella Usher   Bodhi Collins    

Year 2 Henry Smith  Ellie Barker-Magowan Delilah Taylor-Speers   

Year 3 Maddison Brown Harriet Kirk   Jake Stacey 

Year 4 Leo Klein  Zayn Rooney   Mollie Mae Turner   

  Maddie Surtees 

Year 5 Sonny Kumar  Keira Garfoot   Jacob Mussa-Beaumont 

  Matilda Knowles  

Year 6 Kieran Clare  Zara Harrison  Olivia McGregor 
 

Amazing Achievements 

Well done to the following: 
 

 Curtley van der Merwe has achieved his green belt in Tae Kwon Do  
 

Attendance 

Congratulations to the following classes who were winners for the week commencing 14th March.   
 

Gold Trophy Mrs Johnson’s Class (98.52%) 

Silver Trophy  Mr Collingwood’s Class (96.21%) 
 

Attendance Ted Mrs Coles’ Class (96.31%) 

Mrs Chatham’s Class (96.00%) 
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Parents’ Evening – 22nd & 24th March  

Thank you to all of those parents who came to parents’ evening this week to discuss their child’s work and 

progress.  This partnership between home and school plays a vital part in ensuring children’s success.  We 

will endeavour to re-arrange the cancelled appointments for Mrs Coles and Miss Sawyer as soon as 

possible. 
 

Summer Uniform 

Children will be able to wear their summer uniform of green polo shirts and summer dresses when we 

return from the Easter break on Wednesday 20th April.  If you are thinking of purchasing sandals during 

the Easter break, we would ask that children do not wear open toe sandals for school.  
 

Clubs – Terms 5 & 6 

Slips for clubs in terms 5 and 6 will be shared with parents later today.    
 

We have combined the clubs to run across both terms 5 and 6, (not separate terms) with the exception 

of THURSDAY YEAR 3/4 TENNIS CLUB which will be separate and split between the 2 terms as originally 

selected by parents – please check the slip carefully for the dates your child will attend.     Please note 

that Young Voices will end on Tuesday 26th April and there will be no choir in terms 5 and 6.  From Term 

5, choir for children in Years 3 to 6 will move from a Wednesday after school to a Friday lunchtime. 
 

Monday                Tennis                 Year 2  

Monday                 Gardening Year 1/2                               

Monday                 Weekly Mile Year 1/2 

Monday                 Makaton            Year 1/2                               
 

Tuesday                Netball              Year 3/4 

Tuesday                Cricket              Year 5/6  
 

Wednesday           Tennis                Year 5/6 
 

Thursday               Tennis                Year 3/4    

Thursday                Drama               Year 3/4 
 

Friday             Moviecraft       Year 1/2                               
 

School Lunches 

A reminder that Tuesday 29th March is the deadline for ordering meals for the first week back after 

Easter.  This includes our first theme day lunch which will be on Friday 22nd April for St. George’s 

Day.  The children will be able to have sausage & baked bean casserole with mashed potatoes, peas & 

carrots followed by mixed berry jam sponge & custard for dessert.  Quorn sausage & baked bean casserole 

with mashed potatoes, peas & carrots will be the vegetarian option.  All of the other regular options will 

be available on the day.  The kitchen will not be able to accommodate for any unordered meals.  
 

Year 2 - Re-scheduled assemblies – Y2P / Y2H 

We are pleased to confirm that Year 2 assemblies have been re-arranged as per the information below.  

We would ask that a maximum of 2 people attend per child. The assemblies will be approximately 20 

minutes and are an opportunity for children to share the work they have been doing this year.  For all 

assemblies, we would ask that parents enter the school via the middle infant door only – at the front of 

the school – the door will be opened at 2:20pm each day. Assemblies will be held as follows: 
 

 

Y2P will hold their assembly at 2:30pm on Monday 25th April.   
 

Y2H will hold their assembly at 2.30pm on Tuesday 26th April.   
 

We are very much looking forward to welcoming you for these special events 



Oracy Challenge  

For this week’s challenge you need to find a picture for your friend or grown up. You cannot show them 

the picture, you have to give them instructions on what to draw to see if they can draw your picture. Try 

and make your instructions really clear to help your friend.  
 

Friends of Westfield  

Follow us on Facebook - https://www.facebook.com/FriendsWestfieldBourne 

THANK YOU to all those who participated in the great turn out for Wednesday’s Mother’s Day sale, we 

really appreciate the support for FOW.  Thanks also to our great volunteers for manning the event.  We 

hope all the gift recipients have a super weekend & get plenty of fuss from their kiddies.  The final amount 

raised will be announced soon. We also hope in the new term to be able to share some new purchases with 

you funded by the proceeds from the Christmas raffle - watch this space…  
 

Design a logo competition – entry deadline extended to Thursday 31st March. Please design your logo 

entry on an A4 sheet of paper, write your name and class on the back and hand it in to your class teacher. 

All entries will be passed on to the FOW committee who will choose their favourite logo and award a prize 

to the winner. 
 

Cultural Report by Elodie Collins 

On Saturday 19th March our fearless teacher Mrs Beavis took the Rock Band and Bucket Drumming Clubs 

to Boston Haven High Academy for the Music for Youth Festival. Children were led onto the stage not as 

Bourne Westfield students, but as real performers. After the first act, the bucket drummers performed 

their ‘Seven Nation Army’ piece and impressed the judges. As the last performance, the Rock Band blew 

the stage away as well as the judges.  It was amazingly fun and I recommend it for children when they are 

in Year 6! Zac, Alex, Jess, Eliza and Elodie (Rock band) all enjoyed it so much! They really want to do it 

again. ‘I liked playing with my friends. It was really cool.’ said Alex. 
 

Understanding Your Child - Are you free on a Wednesday evening? 

Do you find your child’s behaviour puzzling or frustrating on occasions?  Angela Pinchin and Jacqueline 

Clark are planning another course titled ‘Understanding Your Child.’  We are sure all parents may benefit 

from this reflective course that covers relationships, managing emotions, reducing conflict, sleep, eating, 

anxiety, anger tantrums – and of course, boundary battles! 
 

It is a relaxed and accepting group, suitable for anyone involved with children aged 0 – 18 and everyone is 

welcome.  It will run on a Wednesday evening 6.00 – 8.00 p.m. for 9 weeks, commencing 27th April 

2022.  The cost is £3 per week to cover expenses.  Please let us know if you are interested as there will 

be limited spaces or e-mail angela.pinchin@bournewestfield.lincs.sch.uk.  Parents who have attended past 

courses thoroughly recommend it! 
 

Bourne Westfield School Lottery 

Congratulations to Mrs Kirk who was the winner of the school lottery last week. The winnings increase as 

more people join - if you want to join for just £1 per ticket per week and have a chance of winning the 

weekly draw, then please go to www.yourschoollottery.co.uk, search for Bourne Westfield and follow the 

on screen instructions.  
 

Atkinson’s Announcements 
 

PE Kit 

A courtesy reminder that children should only wear their PE kit to school on the days they have outdoor 

PE.  On indoor PE days, children should bring their shorts and PE t-shirt to change into – thank you. 
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Training Day – Friday 1st April 

A courtesy reminder that the school closes for the Easter break next Thursday.  Friday 1st April is a 

training day and the school is closed. 
 

 
Miss K Atkinson 

Headteacher 

 


